
 
EXECUTIVE 

 
TUESDAY, 13 JUNE 2006 

 
DECISIONS 

 
Set out below is a summary of the decisions taken at the meeting of the 
Cabinet held on Tuesday, 13 June 2006.  The wording used does not 
necessarily reflect the actual wording that will appear in the minutes. 
 
If you have any queries about any matters referred to in this decision sheet 
please contact Fiona Young. 
 

5. CORPORATE STRATEGY Appendix C 

RESOLVED: (i) That the draft Corporate Strategy documents 
attached as Annex A and Annex B to the report be 
approved, subject to the Leader’s foreword being 
amended to include the words “per capita” after “income” 
in the second paragraph. 

 
 (ii) That authority be delegated to the Council Leader 

and Chief Executive to approve any final editorial or 
presentational changes to the documents, with a view to 
producing the main Corporate Strategy by the end of 
June 2006 and the customer version as soon as possible 
after this date. 

6. REVISED JOINT MUNICIPAL WASTE 
MANAGEMENT STRATEGY FOR THE CITY OF 
YORK AND NORTH YORKSHIRE “LET’S TALK 
LESS RUBBISH” 

Appendix D 

RESOLVED: (i) That the revised Joint Municipal Waste Strategy 
attached as Annex 1 to the report be adopted. 

 
 (ii) That Officers be requested to develop a joint 

communication plan to inform the public of future 
decisions relating to the awarding of the contract. 

 
 (iii) That it be further requested that a revision of the 

2004 York Waste Strategy, with particular regard to 
recycling targets within the City, be brought to the 
Executive before the end of 2006. 

7. BUS INFORMATION SERVICE PROVISION Appendix E 

RESOLVED: (i) That the actions taken and proposed, as set out in 
paragraphs 10 to 42 of the report, be approved. 

 
 (ii) That Option 1 be adopted for telephone enquiries, 

with the local contact number (551400) being retained 
and calls diverted to the ‘Traveline’ regional office in Hull 
at no extra cost to the customer. 



8. SCRUTINY OF INCLUSIVE DECISION MAKING 
IN CITY OF YORK COUNCIL 

Appendix F 

RESOLVED: (i) That it be noted that some of the 
recommendations of the Scrutiny Panel have been 
anticipated by the Council, that a Social Inclusion 
Executive Members has now been appointed, with the 
support of a Social Inclusion Working Group, and that a 
forum for people with disabilities is in the course of being 
convened. 

 
 (ii) That the Social Inclusion Working Group be invited 

to consider, if it wishes, in the run up to next year’s 
budget allocations, whether existing financial allocations 
might be redirected in order to underpin more effectively 
the work of the Equalities team and community forums. 

 
 (iii) That it be agreed that all partnerships should 

document the roles and responsibilities of the 
participants, to ensure good governance arrangements 
are in place. 

 
 (iv) That Democratic Services be requested to 

promote, to all interest groups, the availability of Council 
agendas and supporting papers, and that any subsequent 
requests for information be satisfied using the new 
electronic committee management system wherever 
practical. 

 
 (v) That it be confirmed that the Executive welcomes 

input into the Council’s decision making process by all 
faith groups. 

 
 (vi) That Officers be requested to bear in mind the 

comments of the Scrutiny Panel when they consider the 
training requirements of members of Council committees. 




